Over the summer, a survey was prepared and e-mailed to the 200-plus members on the Rochester Chapter mailing list.  Surveys such as these typically do not garner a very high response rate, and our expectation was on the order of 10-15%.  We were pleasantly surprised by the quality of these responses, which offered telling observations and well thought out recommendations.  We promised to share the results with you, here they are.  The action items referred to below are the outcome of a survey review by the Rochester Board of Directors on November 19, 2021.  We thank our respondents once again, for both their time and thoughtfulness.       

(1) What do members like?  It appears the Breakfast Club and the Financial Planning SIG events are the two most popular events among respondents.  On the more “social” event - the chapter dinner/dessert meeting - perhaps we can scale back to one or two events per year.  The chapter meetings involve a greater planning effort on our part, but they are also our most highly attended event.  Once a year would make the meeting seem special.  At this time, it would be unwise to discontinue.  The Financial Planning SIG requires our attention.  Action:  Breakfast Club continues as is.  On the Financial Planning SIG, a presentation will be offered on the AAII website, the site’s design and how members can take advantage of its offerings.  Calendar for the spring. (See (4) below.)
(2) On Topics for the Financial Planning SIG – in addition to the three broad categories mentioned (Portfolio Management, Health Care, Taxes) - we can expand the list with topics of Social Security, Estate Planning and Trusts, the Growth and Transfer of Wealth, Finance Apps and the use of expert professional advice.   An interesting contact surfaced on the use of Apps for investors, especially the more senior among us.  Action:  The Board’s Program Committee will identify content experts willing to discuss at SIG meetings with us.
(3) On the Rochester Website.  Considering the expense in time, effort and dollars, this response was a virtual, unanimous NO.  Action:  None.  The site will remain dark.
(4) AAII National Website and Investment Products.  Although there are always enthusiastic users here and there, it is safe to say that most members are aware of the national web site though their use is haphazard and infrequent.  Premium subscription services are rarely used.  The big winner, by unsolicited and freely offered comment, is the AAII Journal.  A majority of respondents admitted they read the Journal and profit from doing so.  If we need topics for discussion, or information to share, a good place to start is the Journal.  Action: see (1).
(5) On Format for the Chapter Meetings.  It seems obvious on the picnic, NO.  There was no strong opinion expressed on the need for food/dinner at chapter meetings.  We could scale back the offerings without offending.  We should plan on scheduling at least one chapter meeting over a year's time, realizing we will have considerable freedom in designing and arranging the meeting.  Let's discuss, ideas welcome.  Action:  Town centers are a venue site to be explored.  Board members will visit with the Pittsford Community Center on Lincoln Avenue, assess facilities, establish contact with staff; another is the Perinton Town Center.  Everyone is encouraged to visit these sites and any others, assess suitability.  Generate options and informed opinions. 
(6) Chapter Meetings, cont’d.   Most members appear to be cost conscious though willing to accept a reasonable add-on fee if need be for out of town speakers.  The quality of speakers will always be a challenge.  Local speakers can range from excellent to sleep-inducing.  Experience is no different for out-of-town speakers.  Just because the speaker is from Morningstar is no guarantee of a quality presentation, we may be providing experience for their young analysts.  Action:  The Program Committee will re-connect with popular local speakers.  For meeting dates, (1) the late May - early June time frame and (2) mid-September were considered good candidates for member schedules.  At these times, the snowbirds are home in Rochester, weather is more conducive for member participation.  For a topic, “Investing in Inflationary Tines” was suggested. 
(7) On the Chapter Mailing List.  There were no respondents who indicated a problem with employing e-mail as our principal means of communication.  We will have to take care in maintaining our mailing list. Action:  Establish back up and a maintenance schedule.
(8) Webinars can be a useful tool to incorporate into our planned activities.  Topics of interest could be offered to chapter members, and a webinar presentation then viewed and discussed at SIG meetings, for example.  It was encouraging to learn that members are familiar with offerings and have used them for their own edification.  There is opportunity here, we should discuss and research topics.  Action:  Parking Lot for now.  Address again at future meetings. 
